## ST. JOHN'S PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL TUESDAY FEBRUARY 22, 2022

Present: Vince Kirby, Fr. Gnirk, Pat Costello, Jim Mangimeli, Quentin Bliss, Tom Oehler, John Leise and Pauline Pesek.

Excused: Rachael Urban, Connie Wees, Jenny Boothe and Tom Manhart.

The meeting began with a prayer.

The minutes of January 2022 were accepted.

Fr. Gnirk encouraged people to participate in the Synod survey and also to be a part of the Journey of Faith as the information and materials for that are presented.

Though Divine Renovation will remain a topic on the agenda, it was discussed that the next pastor should be involved in those discussions.

In the Pastor's Report, Fr. Gnirk mentioned that he is having surgery on Feb 24 ad will be out a few days. A retirement reception is planned for Fr. Gnirk on June 26.

There was some discussion about a food truck using our parking lot on Sunday afternoons during the summer. It was decided not to do it.

The meeting adjourned with prayer.

Next meeting is March 22, 2022 at 7 PM.